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As leaders, teachers and staff of Wollondilly Anglican College we are collectively 
seeking excellence in all that we do. This is not from a position of pride or arrogance 
but a genuine desire to provide our students and families with excellent outcomes 
across the whole of the College. We aim to teach with excellence, care with  
excellence, support with excellence, even love with excellence.  
 

Part of our reason for this is so that we can model to our students what the pursuit of excellence looks 
like. God has created us with individual talents, skills and gifts that we should use to the best of our 
ability so that we honour him in all that we do. In doing this we are striving to give all glory to Christ for 
he made us so excellently.  
 

I hope that your children are benefiting from our pursuit of excellence and are encouraged to strive for 
excellence themselves.  
 

Deputy Headmaster  
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bronze and Silver Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Journey 

Congratulations to our Bronze and Silver Duke of Edinburgh students who completed 
their Adventurous Journey last weekend.  
 

The Journey included a section of the Great North Walk from Hornsby to Berowra. 
The Silver level students hiked additional local tracks on the Sunday afternoon and 
Monday. These included the Picton Weir walk as well as the Mermaids and Tahmoor Canyon hike. 
 

The Great North Walk is a challenging hike and the conditions for camping were quite cold. The 
group showed great perseverance and braved the challenging conditions and in some cases, blisters. 
 

Well done to the 29 Bronze and 17 Silver students. 
 

Thank you to Mrs Cochrane, Mr Hart, Ms Huxtable, Mrs Miller, Mr Baulch and Mrs Maher for  
supervising the students. 
 

Mr Ian Croger 
Deputy Headmaster  

 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au






 

College Event Calendar - Term 2 2021 

 

 College 

 

 Thursday, 27 May   College Photo Day (including Transitions Koko & 
       Toto) 
 Thursday, 3 June   Family Chapel  
 Saturday, 5 June   Working Bee 

 Friday, 11 June   Foundation Day 

 Monday, 14 June   Queen’s Birthday Holiday (Public Holiday) 
 Friday, 11 June   Foundation Day 

 Friday, 25 June   Last Day of Term 2 

  

 Primary  
  

 Wednesday, 26 May  Photo Day (for Transitions Tembo & Twiga only)  
       See details inside WW 

 Tuesday, 22 June   Junior Formal Assembly 

        

 Secondary  
 

 Friday, 21 May   Secondary Athletics Carnival & Yr 12 Cake Stall 
 Tuesday, 25 May   Parent-Teacher Interviews Years 11 & 12 (ZOOM)  
 Thursday, 27 May      Parent-Teacher Interviews Years 11 & 12 (ZOOM)  
 Wednesday, 23 June  Senior Formal Assembly  

 Thursday, 24 June   Middle Formal Assembly  
 Friday, 28 May   Year 7 Vaccinations  
 

 

College Event Calendar - Term 3 2021 

 

 College 

 

 Mon, 12 July - Fri, 16 July Staff Development Day (Pupil Free Days) 
       Year 10 Work Experience 

 Monday, 19 July   First Day of Term 3 

  

 

 Primary  
  

 Wed, 11 Aug - Fri, 13 Aug Year 5 Camp 

 Wed, 23 Aug - Wed, 25 Aug Year 6 Camp 

 

 Secondary  
 

 Mon, 26 July - Mon, 9 Aug Trial HSC Examinations  
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Teaching and Learning  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Year 11 and Year 12 Reports 

Reflection and self-evaluation is an important skill linked to self-regulation. This can 
help us to constantly grow and improve. In the coming week students will receive their 
Mid Course reports. This provides another fine opportunity to evaluate the learning that 
has taken place so far in 2021. May I encourage all students in Years 11 and 12 to  
carefully read their reports, think about both their strengths and weaknesses, and focus 
on the opportunities presented for further growth in Term 3.  
 

The Parent-Teacher ZOOM Interviews will provide a good opportunity to draw out any comments for  
clarification. These will occur on Tuesday, 25 and Thursday, 27 May. 
 

It may be helpful to consider finishing each of the statements below: 
 

1. ‘The strengths I have consistently shown across my courses are…’ 
2. ‘The comment I am most encouraged by is...’ 
3. ‘The area of application that I could improve the most is...’ 
4. ‘I need further help with...’ 
5. ‘I am keen to improve…’ 
 

Year 11 2022 Subject Selection Evening - Tuesday, 8 June 7.00 pm 

Parents and students are reminded of the upcoming Subject Selection Evening which will be held on 
Tuesday, 8 June in the Warne Auditorium. At least one parent and students are expected to be in  
attendance. Important information about Stage 6 and the process for course choices as students move 
into Year 11 will be discussed. Further information will be communicated prior to the evening. 
 

Mr Paul Burns 

Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 

 

 

Save The Date  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



Pastoral Care T-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 



College Photo Day 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The College Photo Day will take place on Thursday, 27 May 2021 for Transition 2 Day to Year 12 
students. Transition 3 Day students will have their photos taken on Wednesday, 26 May 2021. 
 

If you have a child in a Transition 3 Day class and would like to order a photo with their sibling at 
the College, this can be organised for Wednesday, 26 May between 7.50 am and 8.10 am in the 
College Cafeteria. Please have your children ready in their full College Winter Uniform at the  
Cafeteria prior to the photo. Siblings in Years 3-6 will need to change into their College Sports  
Uniform after the photo has been taken. Please email me at a.hitchins@wac.nsw.edu.au to book in 
for the photo. 
 

Sibling photos for all other students from Transition 2 Day to Year 12 will take place on Thursday, 27 May 2021 during 
Recess and Lunch in Deakin 2 & 3 (see below). 
 

You do not need to email me to book in for this photo. 
 

Please have your older sibling collect the younger sibling/s and take them to Deakin 2 & 3 for the photo. 
 

Sibling photos on Thursday, 27 May are split into two groups based on the first letter of the oldest sibling’s  
surname. 

 

Recess  Surname A-L 

Lunch  Surname M-Z 

 

Students must bring their completed Sibling Photo Envelopes with them on the day. 
 

Additional envelopes can be collected from Student Reception. 
 

The Sibling Photo sessions are strictly for Sibling Photos, not friend groups. 
 

The School Photographer - Frequently Asked Questions 

Q. When do I return the photo order form? 

All students need to bring their photo envelope to the College on Thursday, 27 May, the day of the photographs. 
 

Q. I've lost my envelope. What should I do? 

You can still order online without an envelope. Just use the College's Online Order Code X1230PSB44W and enter 
this into the website www.theschoolphotographer.com.au to place an order. You will also be prompted to enter your 
child’s details. Just print the receipt and bring it on Photo Day instead of an envelope. 
 

Q. My child forgot to hand in their envelope. What should I do? 

ALL students are photographed on the day so you will not miss out. If you have already paid online, it is not a problem. 
We have a record of your order and you will receive your photos when they are delivered to the College. Keep the  
envelope at home with the receipt number written on it as a record of your order. 
 

If your envelope contained cash, then it is too late now to pay by cash. You can still order and pay online using the 
code on the envelope. If it is within three weeks of photo day, your photos will be delivered to the College with the  
College’s main delivery. After this time, it will become a 'late order' and will be delivered to the College within a month 
from the ordering date. 
 

Q. HELP! It's photo day and I haven't ordered yet! 
Parents can use our online ordering system to purchase photos up to a week after Photo Day. 
ALL students are photographed on the day so you will not miss out. 
 

Sibling photos cannot be ordered after Photo Day 

Sibling photos can be ordered online up to 8.00 am on the day of photography. 
Between 8.00 am and 10.00 am on Photo Day a sibling photo can still be ordered but only using a cash envelope 
(available from the College office). The students must be sure to present themselves when sibling photos are being 
taken - (Surnames A-L at recess and Surnames M-Z at lunch). 
 

Q. Can I still order and pay for photos after photo day? 

Parents can use our online ordering system to purchase photos up to a week after Photo Day. 
There is no need to return the envelope if you order online after Photo Day. 
ALL students are photographed on the day so you will not miss out. Sibling photos cannot be ordered after Photo Day. 
 

Mr Alex Hitchins 

Development Manager 
 



College Photo Day 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Transition Students - Full College Winter Uniform 
Full sports tracksuit worn over the top of coloured house polo shirt. Predominantly white sports shoes. 
Jacket should have a working zipper. 
 
No jewellery. Girls can have one small plain gold or silver stud or sleeper in each ear. No make up. 
 
Girls Hair - Hair that is shoulder length or longer should be tied back in a style that allows for the College 
hat to be easily worn. The College ribbon or black scrunchy are encouraged to be worn. Hair styles should 
not be extreme and hair should be worn off the face. Hair colour should be their natural colour. 
 
Boys Hair - Hair should be above and not on resting on the collar, no excessive spikes or extreme cuts eg shaved one side 
or shaved undercut. Hair should be worn off the face and be the student’s natural colour. 
 
Years K-4 Students - Full College Winter Uniform. 
No jewellery. Girls can have one small plain gold or silver stud or sleeper in each ear. No make up. 
 
Girls 

• Primary Tunic - mid calf length/below the knee 

• White blouse fully buttoned 

• Black tights above the knee 

• Green College bomber jacket with working zipper 
• Tab tie 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Girls’ Hair - Hair that is shoulder length or longer should be tied back in a style that allows for the College hat to be easily 
worn. The College ribbon or black scrunchy are encouraged to be worn. Hairstyles should not be extreme eg no undercuts 
and hair should be worn off the face. Hair colour should be their natural colour. 
 
Boys 

• Long sleeve green shirt, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• College tie 

• Regular grey trousers 

• Green College bomber jacket with working zipper 
• Grey College socks 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Boys’ Hair - Hair should be as above and not resting on the collar, no excessive spikes or extreme cuts eg shaved one side 
or shaved undercut. Hair should be worn off the face and be the student’s natural colour. 
 

Years 5 & 6 Students - Full College Winter Uniform 
No jewellery. Girls can have one small plain gold or silver stud or sleeper in each ear. No makeup. 
 
Girls 

• Primary tunic - mid calf length/below the knee 

• White blouse fully buttoned 

• Black tights above the knee 

• Green College blazer with buttons 

• Tab tie 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 

Girls’ Hair - Hair that is shoulder length or longer should be tied back in a style that allows for the College hat to be easily 
worn. The College ribbon or black scrunchy are encouraged to be worn. Hairstyles should not be extreme eg no undercuts 
and hair should be worn off the face. Hair colour should be their natural colour. 
 

Boys 
• Long sleeve green shirt, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• College tie 

• Regular grey trousers 

• Green College blazer with buttons 

• Grey College socks 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 



College Photo Day 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Boys’ Hair - Hair should be above and not resting on the collar, no excessive spikes or extreme cuts eg 
shaved one side or shaved undercut. Hair should be worn off the face and be the student’s natural colour. 
 
Years 7-10 Students - Full College Winter Uniform 
No jewellery, girls can wear one pair of small plain gold or silver studs or sleepers in ear lobes only. 
Girls are permitted light natural foundation. No eye make up ie mascara, eyeliner or fake lashes.  
Eyebrows should be natural colour and shape. No lip gloss or lip colour.   
 
Girls 

• Winter Secondary skirt - mid calf length/below the knee 

• White blouse, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• Black tights above the knee 

• Green College blazer with buttons 

• Tab tie 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Girls’ Hair - Hair that is shoulder length or longer should be tied back in a style that allows for the College hat to be easily 
worn. The College ribbon or black scrunchy are encouraged to be worn. Hairstyles should not be extreme eg no undercuts 
and hair should be worn off the face. Hair colour should be natural colour, no streaks or highlights. 
 
Boys 

• Long sleeve white shirt, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• College tie 

• Regular grey trousers with plain black leather belt 
• Green College blazer with buttons 

• Grey College socks 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Boys’ Hair - Hair should be above and not resting on the collar, no excessive spikes or extreme cuts eg shaved one side or 
shaved undercut. Hair should be worn off the face and be the students natural colour. 
 
Years 11 & 12 Students - Full College Winter Uniform 
No jewellery. Girls can wear one small plain gold or silver stud or sleeper in ear lobes only.  Girls are permitted light natural  
foundation. No eye makeup ie mascara, eyeliner or fake lashes. Eyebrows should be natural colour and shape. No lip gloss 
or lip colour.   
 
Girls 

• Senior Winter skirt - mid calf length 

• White blouse, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• Black tights above the knee 

• Black College blazer with buttons 

• Tie 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Girls’ Hair - Hair that is shoulder length or longer should be tied back in a style that allows for the College hat to be easily 
worn. The College ribbon or black scrunchy are the only adornments that can be worn. Hairstyles should not be extreme eg 
no undercuts and hair should be worn off the face. Hair colour should be their natural colour, no streaks or highlights. 
 
Boys 

• Long or short sleeve white shirt, tucked in and fully buttoned 

• College tie 

• Regular grey trousers with plain black leather belt 
• Black College blazer with buttons 

• Black socks 

• Black polished leather flat heeled lace up shoes 

 
Boys’ Hair - Hair should be above and not resting on the collar, no excessive spikes or extreme cuts eg shaved one side or 
shaved undercut. Hair should be worn off the face and be the student’s natural colour. 
 

Mrs Katherine Frost 
College Photo Daye Coordinator  
 

 

 

 

 



TAS News 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Year 9 Textiles Technology 

This Term in Textiles Technology Year 9 students are looking at Textiles and Culture. 
As part of this unit they investigate how various cultures around the world use textiles 
as a method of decoration, and also how textiles play a role in clothing and apparel.  
 

Students explore how textiles are also used in other areas, such as homewares and  
furnishings. The students will complete two projects during their study: 
 

• A ‘Boro’ stitched item based on the Japanese practice of reusing textile scraps. This style of  
 stitching originated in medieval Japan and has evolved four centuries later into a distinctive textile 
 art form. It is produced by using a simple running stitch also known as a sashiko stitch to secure 
 the scraps together, which are overlapped to create one piece of cloth.  
• The second item the students will create is an African inspired basket. In this project, students will 

use raffia to weave and stitch to create a simple basket that can be used throughout the home. 
 

Mrs Kelly Evans 

TAS Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students use fabric scraps to start their Boro stitched items 

      

 

 

Year 12 Community and Family Studies (CAFS)  
Virtual Baby  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 12 CAFS students are currently studying “Parenting and Caring”. As part of this 
unit they are learning about the roles and responsibilities of Parents/Carers and how to 
prepare to be a Parent/Carer. To help reinforce their learning and simulate concepts  
addressed in class, students have the opportunity to be a parent for a weekend by  
caring for a virtual baby. They are required to attend to the baby’s needs by settling, changing nappies, 
feeding, burping, changing clothes and ensuring its temperature is  
regulated. The virtual baby/simulator measures the level of care provided 
in these areas as well as the number of mishandles eg head support.  
 

At the end of the process students are given a simulation report that gives 
them a score. More importantly they have the opportunity to reflect on  
rewarding parts of the experience; challenging parts of 
the experience and what roles and skills are required 
by a Parent/Carer to enhance the wellbeing of the  
dependant and themselves. 
 

Mr Josh Hewitt 
PDHPE Coordinator 
 

 

 



Family Chapel - Term 2 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
In line with current COVID-19 guidelines we are hoping to run a scaled back Family  
Chapel this Term on Thursday, 3 June at 6.00 pm in the Clifford Warne Auditorium.  
We will be having a Term 2 Kindergarten Family Chapel. The performers will be  
Kindergarten students and two guests per student are invited to attend. To attend, 
bookings will need to be made through TRYBOOKING by using the code:  
https://www.trybooking.com/BRHNM. 
 

Our guest speaker will be our very own Mr Trevor Norman, Headmaster so it will be a 
wonderful opportunity for the College Community to get to know him better. 
 

Please note the earlier starting time owing to the young age of the children involved. Our Kindergarten 

classes have already begun their rehearsals and I look forward to seeing their performance. 
 

If you aren't able to attend, then the Family Chapel will be filmed and made available to the wider  
College community shortly after it occurs. 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

Family Chapel Coordinator 
 

Hooked - Secondary Lunchtime Christian Group 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

For next week only, there will be no Hooked group running on Thursday lunchtime due 
to the College Photo Day. 
 

The secondary group are currently learning about the attributes of God, which include 
statements like "God is everywhere" and "God knows everything".  
 

Last week Mr Milburn brought the students the message of "God is all-powerful" from the Bible verse of 
Jeremiah 32:17 “Ah, Sovereign Lord, you have made the heavens and the earth by your great power 
and outstretched arm. Nothing is too hard for you." 
 

Students also enjoyed some music and a 'powerful' game of 
ultimate thumb wars where Jemima Warland and  
Laura Russell fought it out in the grand final. 
 

If you would like more information about the group, please 
contact Mr Russell c.russell@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mr Craig Russell 
Christian Studies Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Vaccinations - New Date - Mark your Calendar 
 

Year 7 Vaccinations have been rescheduled for Friday, 28 May 

 

Students have permission to wear their full College sports uniform on the day 

 

Students who have not returned their vaccination card, will not be vaccinated 

https://www.trybooking.com/BRHNM
mailto:c.russell@wac.nsw.edu.au


 Secondary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NASSA Cross Country 

It was a fantastic day for the NASSA Cross Country Championships last Friday. We 
took a team of 67 athletes who all represented the College amazingly. Overall we 
placed 3rd, which despite being a drop from 1st in 2019, is still a fantastic achievement. 
I would like to say a big thank you to those students who, despite maybe not qualifying 
to AICES, gave it their all to contribute to the overall point score. Without all 67 athletes 
we would not have ranked as high as we did! On the day we had five medalists;  
Ben Napier and Matilda Contra (1st), Isabelle Robertson, Denise Grabe and Lachlan Waites (3rd).  
 

MISA Round 4 

This week in MISA we played either Macarthur Anglican School or Oran Park Anglican College across 
the 9 MISA sports. The 7-9 Boys’ Hockey side had a 0-0 draw in a close fought game. Best on ground 
went to Finley Wells and Toby Jobson. In the 11/12 Boys’ Soccer game it was an impressive 0-0 draw 
despite our side only having eight available players this week. The Girls’ side tried hard with no  
substitutes in their loss to Macarthur Anglican School with Olwyn Schluter, Rebecca Mills and Sophia 
Whishaw all having an excellent match.  
 

In Frisbee our Year 7-9 Mixed side has continued their fine form with Ayva Robinson, Tim Prout and 
Charlie Duffey being the stand out players in the 19-4 win. In Basketball the Girls’ side had another 
strong win, this week by 4 points, whilst the Boys’ side showed promise in their 16 point loss.  
 

In Softball the Senior Boys’ side had a 0-3 loss against an extremely tough Macarthur pitcher. Our Girls’  
Indoor Cricket side were assisted by great catches from Sarah Russell, Ella Nance and Charli Day  
however couldn’t hold on in their 11 run loss. 
 

AICES Cross Country 

We have a team of 25 athletes who have qualified for the AICES Cross Country Championships on 
Wednesday, 2 June. Permission notes have been sent out via the College App. Please confirm your 
attendance and comment in the notes section with your travel arrangements. A bus will be provided to 
the Championships but we need to know numbers asap.  
  

NASSA Year 10-12 Volleyball Gala Day 

Congratulations to the students who have been selected to represent the College at the NASSA  
Volleyball Gala Day on Friday, 28 May. Permission notes have been sent out via the WAC App. Please 
confirm your attendance asap to secure your position in the side. 
 
Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
    Upcoming Dates 

     Thursday, 20 May      CIS Boys’ Hockey 

Friday, 21 May     WAC Secondary Athletics Carnival 
Wednesday, 26 May    AICES Touch Football  
Friday, 28 May     NASSA Snr Volleyball Gala Day 

Wednesday, 2 June    AICES Cross Country 

Friday, 4 June     NASSA Athletics 

 

 



Primary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
IPSSO 

Many positive results in this week's IPSSO games against Mt Annan Christian College 
(MACC). The Junior Boys’ Soccer team played to a rare nil all draw. Connor Grabe  
patrolled his defensive line like a general to help keep a clean sheet, while Les Vidal 
provided attacking pressure at the opposite end. The Senior Boys’ Soccer team 
achieved a resounding 4-1 victory over MACC. Xavier Neale continues to bring class to 
the Wollondilly pitch with a marvelous howitzer free-kick goal. James Carpenter bagged 
a brace and came very close to a hatrick.  
 

Both Mr Stark’s AFL sides trounced their opponents in dominant victories. The Junior team winning  
33-23 and the Senior team winning 60-9. The Volleyball teams made up for last week's stumble,  
winning both Junior and Senior games. It was a mixed day for the Netballers, with Juniors still  
searching for their groove, going down 13-2. While the Seniors continue to rampage through the  
competition, defeating MACC 28-12.  
 

Next week’s game is at WAC against Broughton Anglican College. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Primary NASSA Cross Country 

Well done to all our mighty Cross Country runners who represented WAC at the NASSA Primary Cross 
Country last Friday. Notable competitors include Bella Evans with a 1st in the 12 year Girls and  
Locky Schwartz with a 1st in the 8/9 year Boys. As well as Grace Williams and Jessica Blomfield  
finishing in the top three of their races. 
 

Primary NASSA Touch Football Gala Day 

Students selected for the Primary NASSA Touch Football sides are reminded to complete their digital 
permission note for the Gala Day on Tuesday, 25 May. The bus transporting students to the Vale of Ah, 
Milperra will be leaving from the College at 6.45 am sharp. Students are reminded to wear their full 
College Sport Uniform, bring a drink bottle along with their lunch and recess.  
 

Mr James Gooden 

Primary Sports Coordinator    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events  
 

Tuesday, 25 May Primary NASSA Touch Football Gala Day  
Friday, 18 June  WAC Primary Athletics Carnival at the WACA  



Seesaw Update 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Seesaw is a great way for us to capture learning in the classroom, and for families to 
gain a window into their child's learning at the College and engage in home to College  
connections. 
 

Lots of work is being captured and uploaded to Seesaw weekly. 
 

Last week we had more than 850 new posts and more than 400 family visits which is 
exciting and encouraging.  
 

If you have not yet connected to your child's Seesaw journal, we encourage you to do so. If you need a 
new QR code to access your child's journal, please let the class teacher know or email 
t.turner@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mrs Tracy Turner 
Seesaw Coordinator  
 

Application for Enrolment 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all Year Groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
Enrolments Contact Number: 4684 2722  
 

 

 

P&F Pie Drive  
 

Thank you to everyone who placed an order. 
 

All credit card payments will be made on Monday, 24 May 2021. 
 

Collection of your order will be on Friday, 28 May between 2.00 pm and 3.00 pm.  
 

mailto:t.turner@wac.nsw.edu.au


Year 12 Fundraiser - Friday, 21 May 2021 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 



Church Services  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

• Grace Anglican Church at Harrington Park - 9:30am - at Harrington Park Public School  
 

• Wollondilly Presbyterian (Tahmoor) - 9.15 am service + links via FB page to recorded service 
 
• Wollondilly Uniting Church - 110 Thirlmere Way, Tahmoor - 9.15 am Sunday. Kids church  
 program. All welcome. https://picton.uca.org.au/about-us/im-new/ 
 

• Wilton Anglican Church - 9.30 am at St Mark's, Picton at 5.00 pm. https://pwac.org.au  
 

• Narellan Anglican Church meets at 9.00 am, 10.30am and 5.00 pm every Sunday, with full  
 children’s programs available at 10.30 am. 
 

• Wollondilly Anglican Church service meeting at St Stephens, Thirlmere - Sunday at 9.00 am and 
10.30 am. Sunday school offered at both services.  

 

• Services for St Jude's Anglican Church Bowral are as follows:  
 8.00 am Traditional Service of Holy Communion in the old church building 

 9.30 am Traditional Service of Morning Prayer alternating with Holy Communion in the old church 
 building 

 9.30 am Contemporary Service in the auditorium 

 5.30 pm Auditorium Church Service - aimed at teenagers and young adults but open to all 
 

 Online services can be found here: https://bowralanglican.org.au/online 

 

• Wollondilly Uniting Church (formally Picton/Tahmoor Uniting Church - 110 Thirlmere Way, 
Tahmoor - Service at 9.15 am 

 

• Narellan Anglican Church services at 9.00 am, 10.30 am and 5.00 pm 

 

• St Marks Anglican Picton Church Services - Sunday 9.30 am 

 

• Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Sunday at 10.00 am (also online) 

Please Note:  
 

A reminder to parents and grandparents; please DO NOT park in the  
designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner near the Deakin Admin Building  

at any time. 
 

Thank you 

https://picton.uca.org.au/about-us/im-new/
https://pwac.org.au/
https://bowralanglican.org.au/online


Community 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

• WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay or 
Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food  

 donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  

• 10 Things to know Workshop - Campbelltown 

 When: Thursday, 20 May 

 Where: Campbelltown City Council Civic Centre at 9.30 am to 2.00 pm  
  

• Adulting 101 - Study Cram 

 Where: Wollondilly Library 

 When: Every second Thursday, commencing Thursday, 29 April to Thursday, 24 June    

 Time: 3.00 pm to 5.00 pm 

 

• The Wollondilly Redbacks Junior AFL U/14s team is looking for more players 

 When: Wednesday Nights from 5.30 pm to 6.30 pm at Hanaford Oval, Wilton  

 Ages : 12, 13 or 14 years - Please contact Clinton on 0467 001 002 

 

• Motiv8sports Macarthur 
 Two and Three Day Multi Sports Camp 

 Camp One: St Gregory's  28-29 June 

 Camp Two: Mount Annan CC 1-2 July 

 Camp Three: St Gregory’s  7-9 July 

 Ages:  K-6 

 Time:  8.30 am - 3.30 pm 

 For more information, please email macarthur@motiv8sport.com.au or call Matt on 0423 694 777 

 

 

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils  
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Wheat Flours + Gluten Free Flours 

Tinned and Dried Fruit 
Eggs 

 

All donations need to be within their use by date. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome which 
can be handed directly to the Office Staff.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell - WAC Kids Care Organiser   

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



 

P&F …friendraising and fundraising            

 

Next Meeting:  Monthly Meeting 

   Wednesday, 5 May 

   7.00 pm Deakin Administration Building 

 

Save the date:  Saturday, 11 September  
The Country Fair is happening for 2021! 
 

We are happy to say that we are already planning for our 
Country Fair for 2021. This year will be a little different to 
others, however, we are still planning for it to be amazing 
with Stall Holders, Food Vendors, Amusement Rides, 
Wood Chopping, Pony & Camel Rides, Petting Farm, 
Climbing Apparatus and much, much more. 
 

The annual Photo Competition will be going ahead so the 
approaching holidays will be a perfect time to get some 
happy snaps of different themes like animals, landscapes and people.  
Photo Competition themes will be announced next term, watch this space.  
 

The Cake Competition is also going ahead. Again watch this space for more details. 
 

Toy Brick Display at Country Fair - Volunteers Required 

We are looking at having a Toy Brick display (including Lego, 
Megablocks, Nanoblocks) at the Country Fair. For this to run we 
are seeking volunteers to coordinate entries and supervise on the 
day. Please contact Leah Frost on 0413 942 243 or  
pandfvolunteer@wac.nsw.edu.au 

 
Volunteers Required for Country Fair 
To help with the running of the Country Fair we are also seeking Parent/Carer  
involvement for volunteers. Once again if you are interested in helping out, please 

give Leah Frost a call on 0413 942 243 or pandfvolunteer@wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Seeking Sponsorship for Country Fair 
This year our Silent Auction will be running again. We are seeking donations of goods 
or services for our silent auction. If you have a business or know of anyone who might 
be able to assist please contact Mrs Deirdre Fitzsimmons for sponsorship  
packages and information. 
 

This year our Country Fair is requiring sponsorship of these events: 
 

• Camel Rides 

• Pony Rides 

• Woodchopping  
• Animal Farm 

• Prizes for Cake Competition & Photo Competition. 
 

Please support the businesses that support our College. 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank 
our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ Page 

along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman 
(P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Pretend Headmasters   
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pretend Headmasters - Oriana Mileto (KJ) and Quil Mozejko-Goetz (KJ) are jumping with  
excitement about the upcoming Athletics Carnivals.  

 

 

Prayer Points 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please thank God: 
 

• For the safety of students who attended the Duke of Edinburgh Hike on the  
 weekend 

• For the opportunity our Year 11 students experienced attending the Year 11 Camp  
 

Please Pray: 
 

• For our Kindergarten students as they prepare their item for the Kindergarten Family Chapel  
• As we advertise for the positions of Deputy Headmaster and Primary Teachers for 2022 

 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 


